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Improving Building Construction Safety, 

Council Votes on Stronger Training for Scaffolding Construction
City Hall, May 14, 2008 – At today’s Stated Council meeting, the City Council will vote on legislation to strengthen existing training for workers involved in the assembly or use of supported scaffolding. Working to solve the City’s significant problem of traffic congestion, the Council will also vote to require the Department of Transportation (DOT) to track volume and movement of different forms of on-street transportation. Additionally, the Council will vote override the Mayor’s veto on legislation requiring electronics manufacturers to meet performance standards for recycling electronic waste. 

SAFETY TRAINING FOR SCAFFOLDING CONSTRUCTION 

As a part of the ongoing effort to improve construction site safety, the Council will vote on legislation that will expand and improve existing training for construction workers involved in the assembly or use of supported scaffolding. This legislation requires training programs to go beyond the scope of Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) standards by adding further training on securing and bracing scaffolds as well as requiring a review of additional standards provided in City’s building code.

Furthermore, this bill clarifies that anyone who builds, repairs or modifies supported scaffolding attend a 32-hour training course, followed by an eight-hour refresher program every four years, in order to be certified for scaffolding work.  Those working on supported scaffolding must be certified through a four-hour training course and must take a refresher course every four years. Through this legislation, DOB will expand the number of approved training programs, widening access to scaffolding workers. This legislation increases penalties for those who allow uncertified workers to engaged in scaffolding assembly or use. 

“Through clarifying and strengthening training requirements for construction workers who assemble and use building scaffolding, we will better protect the safety of construction workers and New Yorkers who live and work around construction sites,” said Council Speaker Christine C. Quinn. “I want to thank Chair Dilan for his work on this bill and look forward to working on further legislative reforms that will make construction sites safer.”

“Workers free-falling from the skies is not what I consider risk management,” said Housing and Buildings Chair Erik Martin-Dilan.  “The City needs to clamp down on poorly constructed scaffolding, institute rules for better construction site safety and training to minimize the risk to everyone.”

Over the last year and a half, the Council has been actively engaged in improving construction industry practices, with the goal of implementing heightened safety standards and increasing penalties for those in violation of building safety regulations.  The hearing and legislative process is will continue over the coming weeks and months.
TRANSPORTATION DATA REPORTS

Continuing to work to solve the problem of chronic traffic congestion, the Council will vote on legislation requiring the Department of Transportation (DOT) to track volume and movement of different forms of on-street transportation including cars, buses, bicycles, and ferries. This data will assist DOT in determining ways to reduce traffic and to promote alternative transportation modes that generate less pollution and more efficiently use roadways and waterways to move New Yorkers.

Specifically, this bill requires DOT to submit a written report to the Council and Mayor by November 1st of each year with data from the prior calendar year.  This information will be reported citywide as well as by borough. DOT will be required to place this report on its website within 7 days after it is submitted to the Council and Mayor. DOT will also be required to report on engineering projects on major arterial roadways.  

“Whether you agreed or disagreed with congestion pricing as a solution for relieving congestion on our city streets, we have all agreed on the fact that there is too much traffic in New York City,” said Speaker Quinn. “In coming up with a comprehensive solution for traffic congestion, we must continue to study the problem and find more efficient ways to use our streets and transit systems.”

“As this city is booming, it's not moving.  It is crucial to the quality of life and thriving economy of New York City that we collect information to better assess the City's efforts to reduce congestion and make our streets and sidewalks safer for all New Yorkers,” said Council Member Gale A. Brewer, lead sponsor of the bill.  “As the city grows, we must also invest and improve our public transportation in order to achieve these goals.”

“This bill is necessary to ensure that the DOT not simply make statements of intent with regard to traffic mitigation, but actually undertake measurable initiatives to reduce congestion,” said Transportation Committee Chair John C. Liu.
ELECTRONIC WASTE OVERRIDE

The Council will vote to override the Mayor’s veto on legislation requiring electronics manufacturers to meet performance standards for recycling electronic waste. Initially part of a broader electronics-recycling bill that required manufacturers to make arrangements to collect, handle, and recycle electronic equipment returned by consumers, this part of the legislation was separated from the original bill. Specifically, the bill stipulates that manufacturers must minimally collect 25% of the average annual sales by 7/1/2012, 45% by 7/1/2015 and 65% by 7/1/2018. 

Penalty for noncompliance is $50,000 for each percentage point manufactures fall below the standards. There are waivers for new companies entering the marketplace and double credits for reusable computers donated to non-profits and schools for use by low-income children and families in the city.

“Mayor Bloomberg’s assertion that the performance standards are ‘unfair, unnecessary and irrational’ is wrong. Judging from the results of recycling programs in other states, like Minnesota and California it is clear that New York’s standards are reasonable and achievable,” said Council member Bill de Blasio, lead sponsor of the bill. “We believe that this law can withstand any legal challenge. I am committed to making these performance standards part of our electronic recycling program.”
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DON’T ASK DON’T TELL RESOLUTION

The Council will vote on a resolution calling on the President, Congress and the U. S. Department of Defense to rescind the “Don’t Ask, Don’t Tell” policy and to allow openly LGBT individuals to serve openly in the military. The resolution expresses support for the Military Readiness Act of 2007, which would replace “Don’t Ask, Don’t Tell” with a policy of nondiscrimination on the basis of sexual orientation.
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